CVBB General Meeting Minutes

11 June 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. There were 30 members in attendance. Jere had everyone introduce themselves and name their band students.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the **May 2012** minutes.

Treasurer's Report - Dominic Sherony

- Loss to date is ~\$7,000. This is typical, as most of our fundraising occurs in the fall. Concessions will offset this loss, as well as the Echoes Program.
- Student accounts currently have ~\$26,100.
- Flagship ticket sale was a success; we sold ~400 booklets.
- A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

President's Report

- Jere gave a brief overview of the fundraising process for new parents.
- Anyone who is having trouble getting emails about current information should email Andrew Rucker at arrucker@comcast.net. Also, please make a point to visit the CVBB webpage. This is full of current information and events. You can find the webpage at www.cvbb.org.
- Volunteers are still needed to run the Fry Wagon for non-football game events. We have opportunities in the spring and summer to use this to raise funds. Creekview Park has an event the last Friday in July.

Committee Reports

- Monthly Fundraising/Sheri Dohner gave a report on the monthly student fundraisers. Current events are as follows: a Brenda's Sandwich sale the second week of August band camp; Dana Kruger will be running the mums sale in September; Joe Corbi's pizza sale will run in September; October is Butter Braids month; November will be the Holiday wreaths. We ask that the parents make one check out to CVBB for all fundraisers, instead of turning in several personal checks.
- Hershey Park fundraiser/Claire Engelman we are currently looking at this as a possible fundraiser in the fall. Parents would volunteer to work at Hershey Park and donate their pay to the CVBB. Each volunteer would be given a free Park ticket. Dates will be made available in August.
- Chicken BBQ still need a chairperson to run this event in August.
- **Disney Trip/Claire Engelman** information is on the website. All contracts are completed except for the "Hoop Di Doo Review". This will be done soon. Busses are reserved for the trip. We can upgrade later once we have an exact count. First payment of \$300 will be due the second week of band camp. Trip contract will be turned in at that time. There are fifteen chaperones signed up at this time. We need approximately one chaperone for every six students.
- **Bob Seeder/Grocery Cards** emails go out every month, usually on a Friday, saying that grocery cards are available by the next Tuesday. Orders go in and cards are distributed at the next CVBB meeting. Students get 5% of sales in their student accounts.

- Flagship Cinema booklets/Dominic Sherony sales went very well. There was a lot of interest in getting more books. Dominic will check with the Flagship manager and see if there are more books available. An email will go out to "All" if there are books available and you can make arrangements to get them. Parents who are interested in getting more books should email Dominic with a request.
- **Mentor Program/Kelly Smith** pairing new students/parents with experienced students/parents. Kelly is waiting to get all the new parent information to do this.
- **Echoes in the Valley/Bev Uniack** October 6th. This is one of our biggest fundraisers for the band. This is a very big event and requires at least 80-100 volunteers to run smoothly. Bev gave a summary of the day for the new parents. There will be a planning meeting closer to the date to explain the jobs.
- Stickers/Theda Tallman stickers for CVBB are available for \$5.00 each. See Theda.
- **Pictures** We also need someone to oversee the picture taking during band camp. Stacey Griffiths will help coordinate the information but she is not available during the picture day. We have two photographers but need parents to help guide the students during the day.
- **Band Banquet/Stacey Griffiths** first planning meeting will be next Tuesday June 18th in the orchestra room. An email will come out for this.
- Uniform measurements will begin this Wednesday.

Band Director's Report

• No report as Mr. Porter is on vacation this week. It was noted that there are approximately 146 members in the band for the coming season.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, August 13th at 7:00 pm in the Orchestra Room.

Submitted by,

Jenny Pyers, Corresponding Secretary